BOARD OF SELECTMEN
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 30, 2014

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen convened at 7:00 p.m. in the conference room at 29 Thompson Street. In attendance were Edward S. Harrison, Dr. Richard M. Smith and John R. Morrell. Also present were Town Administrator Evan Brassard and the media.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes:
Dr. Smith made a motion to accept the meeting minutes for September 9, 2014 – open and executive sessions. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.
Eagle Award Project:
Kacey Burnham approached the Board of Selectmen to discuss a project he proposed to Highway Surveyor John Morrell to earn his Eagle Scout award. The project Mr. Burnham chose is to build a shed over the public use sand and salt pile at the Highway Department. The shed will be 20’ X 16’ and 12’ high. Mr. Burnham will be responsible for everything, from getting the supplies which will come from donations, to building the shed.

Mr. Morrell said he thinks this is a good project as it will keep the stock pile dry from the elements of the weather.

Dr. Smith made a motion to approve the Eagle award project of building a shed to cover the sand and salt pile at the Highway Department, as proposed. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

19th Monson Memorial Classic:
Jack Perry and Lee Williams approached the Board of Selectmen to discuss the 19th Monson Memorial Classic. Mr. Perry explained this has been held every year since 1996 in memory of his wife Kathy and her sister Kelly who died a few months apart of each other from cancer.
The road race will consist of a half marathon and a 5K, and will be held on Sunday, November 9, 2014. The half marathon will start at 12 noon with the 5K starting at 12:15. The race will end at about 4:00 p.m.

Ms. Williams said this year they would like to hang a banner across Main Street from October 19th to November 9th, announcing the Road Race.

It was explained to Ms. Williams the Fire Department no longer has a bucket truck for putting banner s up and taking them down and it will be up to them to find someone who can provide this service.

Ms. Williams said they would like to use Memorial Hall if it’s open by then. If not, they have spoken with Fire Chief McDonald and they have permission to use the Fire Station. This will be for the registration, food, music, massage therapy, etc.

Mr. Brassard explained the window for using Memorial Hill would be too tight to say it will be usable by November 9th, but said it could be approved contingent upon the building being open by then. All the inspections will have to be completed prior to any use by the public as well.

Mr. Morrell said if anything comes up and Ms. Williams can’t use the Fire Station, he would be willing to allow them the use of the Highway garage, so they won’t be outside if the weather is inclement.  
Dr. Smith made a motion to approve the banner request for the Monson Memorial Classic for October 19th through November 9th, providing the dates are available. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Dr. Smith made a motion to approve the use of Memorial Hall contingent upon it being available for November 9th, otherwise the Memorial Classic will utilize the Fire Station, or the Highway Department garage as a backup, and contingent upon Police approval. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Interactive Mural Proposal:
Hope Bodwell approached the Board of Selectmen and explained murals have been done in the town in the past with the Community Relations Committee, the No Place for Hate®, and various grants. They also have always been funded with grant money through the Friends of the Library, the Arts Council, and from the Gifts to the Town account. Monson currently has three murals - one at each school, and a “History of Monson” mural on the end of Adams Supermarket facing Main Street. The proposed mural will depict sports, rural life, family life, agriculture, kids, wildlife, pumpkins, flowers, etc., with some of the kids and animals’ faces cut out at different heights. Ms. Bodwell said they have the support of the Parks and Rec. Department, and Parks and Rec. Superintendent Tim Pascale was in the audience.

Ms. Bodwell is proposing an interactive “Welcome to Monson” mural near the entrance to Veteran’s Field. The mural will have different cut-outs where people could stick their faces through. The mural will be a summer youth program targeting 6th to 12th graders. The proposed mural will be 12 feet long and 8 feet high, take six weeks to complete, and cost $2,160.00. So far they have commitments from the Friends of the Monson Free Library and the Monson Arts Council for $540 each. They are asking the Local Cultural Council for $540 as well, and they are asking for the final $540 from the Gifts to the Town account. Ms. Bodwell said it will be something that will benefit the town, as well as being a lot of fun for Veteran’s Field.
Mr. Harrison asked for a drawing of the location showing where the mural will be located on Veteran’s Field, and Ms. Bodwell replied she would get that.

Dr. Smith made a motion to approve the project and to donate $540 from the Gifts to the Town account. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Appointment of School Resource Officer:
Police Chief Stephen Kozloski , Officer Brian Ellithorpe and School Superintendent Cheryl Clarke approached the Board of Selectmen.
Ms. Clarke stated a committee was formed comprised of herself, administrators, and one student. There were three strong candidates interviewed for the School Resource Officer position, and Officer Ellithorpe was unanimously the strongest candidate in their opinion. 

Ms. Clarke said Officer Ellithorpe will begin as the School Resource Officer on Thursday, working Monday through Friday from 7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., and will be flexible.  Officer Ellithorpe will have a space in each school building just for him with a computer and email. The salary of approximately $6,000 a month (which includes health obligations, contractual obligations, and training obligations) will be split between the School and the Police Department 50/50 for the ten months out of the year that school is in session.
Dr. Smith made a motion to appoint Brian Ellithorpe as Monson’s School Resource Officer effective immediately through June 30, 2015. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.
Stop Sign for Flynt Park:
Parks and Recreation Superintendent Tim Pascale approached the Board of Selectmen and said following the tornado, Park Road which was a dirt road was paved to the fields. Mr. Pascale said now that the road is paved the cars are going faster, and there are a lot of children there using the fields. Mr. Pascale noted there have been a lot of near accidents there and he also has had a few close calls with traffic. Mr. Pascale said he would like to see a “stop” sign for the cars exiting Flynt Park, as well as a sign for “children at play”, erected.
Mr. Morrell said this wouldn’t require the involvement of a State Inspector since this is all town owned property, it would just need the approval from the Board of Selectmen who would deem this area hazardous.

Dr. Smith made a motion to approve a “stop” sign as well as a “children at play” sign for Flynt Park, as discussed. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Tree Removal License Agreement:
Mr. Brassard explained there is a resident who lives on Paradise Lake Road whose property abuts Flynt Park. When the tornado came through it downed a lot of trees in Flynt Park near his property line and he would like permission to remove what can be seen from his property, at no cost to the town. This person has his own insurance and a contract has been drawn up which has been approved by Town Counsel.
Mr. Brassard stated this resident has agreed to work with Monson’s Tree Warden as well as the Conservation Commission, as there are guidelines that need to be followed.
Dr. Smith made a motion to approve this contract. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Setting of Date for Special Town Meeting:
Dr. Smith made a motion to set the Special Town meeting for Monday, November 10, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. in Granite Valley Middle School, and to open the warrants. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.  
Correspondence was read and completed

There wasn’t anything new to come before the Board of Selectmen, either by members or by the public.

At 7:50 p.m., Dr. Smith made a motion to adjourn from open session to go into executive session to discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining or litigation pursuant to M.G.L.  Chapter 30A Section 21 (3), not to return to open session. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

_________________________________

John R. Morrell, Clerk
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